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           TOWN OF STANFORD                      

                                  ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS     
MEETING OF February 08, 2012

Present: Larry Clark – Chair 

               Kathryn Zeyher


     Jim Myers


     Toni Liberta -


     Adam Munderback

Also present: Mr. Thomas Dewhirst

Meeting opened: 7:30 pm

The Zoning Board of Appeals would like to officially welcome Adam Munderback as a new member of the Board.

Minutes:  A motion to approve the minutes from January 11, 2012 made by Kathryn Zeyher, seconded by Larry Clark. The motion carried with all present in favor. 

 NEW BUSINESS:


No New Business
PUBLIC HEARING:


PHELAN, MICHAEL -168 Conklin Hill Road – Applicant had appeared before the Board in the past seeking to resolve a boundary dispute with a neighbor. After speaking with the Board, the applicant was able to resolve the dispute following a legal proceeding in Supreme Court of NY, County of Dutchess, and filed with the Dutchess County Clerk.  He is returning to the ZBA with this paperwork and a survey which indicates that when constructing his home in 1992, the original survey was erroneous. This resulted in the house being built within the side yard setback, which was not discovered until this boundary dispute. The applicant seeks a right side variance of 1.4 ft. for this existing home in accordance with the stipulation of settlement and discontinuance executed by all parties to the action. The Board was granted permission to visit to the property to see where the variance was needed.

  The Public Hearing opened and Mr. Clark read two letters that were submitted that same day regarding the decision of the variance. A letter from Joan S. Delaney (148 & 158 Conklin Hill Road) indicated she could not attend the hearing but was looking for information on the variance if it involves her property. The second letter was from Attorney Allan B. Rappleyea, stating that his office represents the adjoining neighbor, Frank Maniaci. Mr. Rappleyea further states that there is a monetary consideration the applicant is to pay per the settlement and that he would object to the granting of a variance until that consideration is made. A neighbor, Mr. Hobster, who was present, states that he is fine with the 1.4 ft. sideline variance.

  Mr. Clark makes a motion to grant the variance under stipulation that Mr. Phelan pay the required stipulation consideration under filed settlement before he receive the Resolution for the variance. Ms. Zeyher seconds the motion. All in favor: Unanimous. 


There being no further business of the Zoning Board of Appeals meeting of February 08, 2012, Toni Liberta motioned to adjourn the meeting.  Seconded by Kathryn Zeyher.  All in favor: Unanimous. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm

                     Respectfully Submitted:     Mona Lantz 

                                                ZBA Secretary

                Approved:  ________________________________ 

